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 First Wednesday Night Race of  the 2023 Beer Cans Series 
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D ear members,  

As we all dry out after a wet winter, Spring is upon us. For many, Spring starts with April show-
ers and May flowers. But anyone who is a regular at our Club knows that Springs starts with Beer can Wednesdays and 
Opening Day weekend. What a great time of year. I look forward to seeing you at the Club and don’t forget to purchase 
your outfit for our Fantasy Island-themed Opening Day Weekend.  

On another note, I wanted to connect with you about something that is important to our Club. As you know, we are under-
going a total restructuring of our Club finances. That process is well underway, and I hope to provide some meaningful 
updates at the Semi-Annual meeting. However, in addressing the finances, and, in turn, the budget, some very tough deci-
sions become glaringly evident. We are a robust club with many interests. Although we want to support them all, the 
Board and our Staff must decide where to draw the line. How do we best use our member income to fulfill the needs of our 
Club? The reality is, we can’t support everything. Two things I believe strongly in fall into the latter category. Functions 
vital to the DNA of our Club, but outside what the general membership should pay for. Those two are our participation in 
the 108th running of the Lipton Cup and the purchasing of equipment for our Junior Sailors. So, to achieve those goals, I 
have committed to both groups a fundraising effort. I plan on meeting both their targets through the generosity of our 
membership. In the coming weeks, please keep an eye out for information on how you can help. I know many of us like to 
joke about our Club being a drinking establishment with a boating problem, but by supporting both these causes, we can 
flip the script. If you would like to help, please reach out to the Front Office. Otherwise, I will be contacting all of you in 
hopes you too share a passion for highlighting the Yacht in CYC.  

 Thank you,  

Robin MacCartee 

Commodore 

From the Commodore 
 

By Commodore Robin MacCartee 
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General Manager’s Report 
 

By GM Pete LaCava 

 

W elcome to Summer, our busy season for Coronado Yacht Club! We are excited to start our new year off with so 
many events coming back! We will continue to do our Taco Tuesday night as it has been and continues to be a 

huge success, Bar is open again on Mondays, Beer Cans have started and seem to be going well. We have Trivia night 
on Thursdays and soon Karaoke on Thursdays as well. Padres look to have a great season so we will be playing our 
Padres games whenever possible.   
 
Opening Day is at the end of May and Commodore Maccartee has some exciting and fun days planned: "Fantasy Island 
Themed”. 
Friday 5/26: 6pm No host Cocktail Party / Hors D'oeuvres Contest  
Saturday 5/27: Commodores Dinner Dance - Tropical Attire Music by the B-Sections 
Sunday 5/28: 11am Opening Ceremonies followed by Opening Day Reception , Senior Sabot Race @ 1:30pm 
Monday 5/29: Snack Bar Open 9 to 5pm and Bar open 9 to 9! 
 
We want to thank those that have stepped up to volunteer for the events we have had and specifically Secretary 
Michelle Munns who has really taken on most of the events at the club, although not her responsibility, it is her pas-
sion. She has made quite the effort for the Club, so please give her a high five for her job well done so far.   
 
We will be seeing more membership sponsored PRIVATE Parties over the summer and we will make sure to give fair 
warning when those will affect the club service. Weddings, birthday parties, and award events as well as, our commu-
nity events for Coronado and its surrounding citizens. A reminder that parties, for the most part will not be held dur-
ing the normal member driven events and should never be held on nights that we have dinner service. Saturdays on 
the Starboard patio lawn will be held on off hours as much as possible, and as always, if the bar is open, it is open for 
all. 
 
Parents, we are trying to make sure we have a parent and child event at least 1 per month for the summer and the off 
season as well. We are excited to have you join us more regularly to provide a much-needed respite from the hustle 
and bustle of Parenting Life. We are considering having a childcare supervision system, charge rate per child, to allow 
parents to drop their child off to enjoy a supervised movie or party so that you can meander with no kids in tow. But 
please remember until then, all children 10 and younger must always be accompanied by a parent and are not to be 
running around the galley or bar area unsupervised. We will be sending out warning letters to remind all the im-
portance of following the House Rules. 
 
Some very exciting news regarding some projects we have been working on – The sheds have been delivered and will 
be in place in April. All members who are shed renters will have 4 weeks to move items from old to new and we will 
have a dumpster available to toss all unwanted items. If you have things of value that you would like to donate, we 
will have a truck coming by to pick up each week.   
 
Our railing project has been approved and we will be installing after opening day due to the turnaround time for mak-
ing the parts for the job. We are very excited to have finally gotten all the permits needed to proceed. 
 
On a final note, the operations Team at CYC want to wish everyone an amazing summer at the club and remind you to 
be safe and enjoy your Club. It is our Year to make the Club exactly what you want it to be!   
 
Cheers to all!  
 
Pete LaCava 
General Manager 
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A s I sit down to write this edition of Waves and Words it’s another overcast day with rain in 
the forecast again! It’s been 112 days since New Years Day, when stormy weather forced us 

“inside” for the annual “Blessing of the Fleet” for the first time in my years as Chaplain. Since January we have re-
ceived almost 12 inches of rain, nearly double the amount of rain we normally get. To date we have had more rain in 
2023 than we got in the entire year of 2022! Okay, enough about rain, I’m not complaining, we so need the rain, but 
we are rapidly approaching “Opening Day” 2023 and I’m already seeking “Higher Authority” for warmer, dryer, con-
ditions for our opening ceremonies on Memorial Weekend! Come on sunshine! 

We’re in that time between Spring and Summer when the preparations around our club and the boating community 
begin to intensify so that we’re ready when days lengthen, the breezes warm, and the cannon goes off, signaling that 
the time has arrived. Before that all happens it’s “All Hands on deck!”  I would like to offer a personal THANK YOU, to 
everyone who will take the time to pitch in and help in any way they can. There are plenty of opportunities! Every 
year, we have the privilege of observing the traditions that make CYC special in the hearts and minds of our mem-
bership and community. I look forward to seeing all the boats with flags flying, dressed for the occasion, members, 
young and old, enjoying the wonderful place we are blessed to occupy! Blessings come in many forms, and I try to 
remind myself, as we all should, to count them daily and remember where they came from in the first place! 

 It’s also my sincere hope, that as we celebrate opening day, with all the pomp, circumstance, and festivities that we 
will also reflect on the sacrifices made by those who have given their time and even their lives so that we can enjoy 
the freedom that we have. We are all indebted to those who serve or have served in our Armed Forces. Let’s not ever 
forget or take for granted what they do to protect us all. Personal sacrifice for the sake of others is a principle that is 
woven into the very fabric of the Godly Heritage that this Nation was built upon. The Lord Himself taught that 
“Greater love has no one than to lay down his life for his friends.” (Jn.15:13). There is in each of us a yearning to 
know our Creator and the ways He has laid out for us. Love honestly begins when we are willing to put others ahead 
of ourselves. As always, be kind to one another, take care of and watch out for one another. Most of all love one an-
other. May you have fair winds and following seas as we open the Season! Chaplain,… out. 

Waves and Words 
 

By Chaplain Gary Boggs 

All Hands On Deck! 
 

By CYC Historic Committee  

T he Board has recently passed a resolution creating an official Coronado Yacht Club Historic Committee.  The 
intention is not only to assure the preservation of the Club’s unique past but also to encourage the exploration 

and enjoyment of its over 100 year existence.  The concern is that if we don’t act  soon, so much may be lost or for-
gotten.   

For example, volunteers including some staff are starting to digitalize the paperwork from board meeting minutes 
that date back 40 years, some of which had already begun to disintegrate.   

The Committee’s plan is to meet on a monthly basis…to exchange ideas, share stories and identify archival treas-
ures.  Your help is very much needed and welcomed. 

To this end the first meeting will be held Tuesday, May 9th at 5:30 at the Yacht Club.  The goals and purposes of the 
Committee will be further explained.  We hope to see you! 

Thank you, 

Paula Bingham &  Gerry MacCartee 

Co Chairmen 
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Membership Status 
The Numbers 

 

 Flag    626 
 Jr. Flag 50%    18 
 Jr. Flag 100% 3 
 Social 0 
 

 Flag Member Total 647 
 

 Absent Flag 25% 19 
 Absent Flag 50% 5 
 Junior Paying 92 
 Jr. Non-Paying       33
 Life Flag 3 
 Senior Flag 38 
 Deferred 72
  

 Total 909 
 

Applicants 
Anthony Whittemore 

Flag 
 

Larsen & Emily Jensen 
Flag 

 
Annett & Robert Schwab 

Flag 
 

Samuel McNeal 
Junior to Flag 

 
Scott Grimes 
Junior to Flag 

 
Emily Bodkin 

Deferred to Flag 
 

Dominic & Kia Schmied 
Deferred to Flag 

 
Changes 

Adam & Laura Speerhart 
Flag to Absent Flag 25% 

 
 

S/C Jerry Lounsbury 
Flag to Senior Flag 

 
 

New Members 
Sergio Pallares 

Flag (Reinstated) 
 

Heather & Dan Frank 
Flag 

 
 James & Sally Perley  

Flag 
 

Arlene Inch 
Flag 

 
Tenzing Strangman 

Junior (Non-Parent Member) 
 

Charlie Tow 
Paying Junior (Non-Member Parent) 

 
8 Bells 

Ron Beaubien 
Flag 

Boat Standard & Safety port 
 

By BSSC Chair Susan Schelkun 

F rom the BSSC: 

Thank you to those who have checked on your vessels during all the storms 
we have experienced.  There was a bit of water being held on canvases and in din-
ghies!! 

A few housekeeping requests: 

Dry Slips—you need to complete two underways  

Wet slips—dock boxes are the only thing allowed on the dock by your boat; no 
paddleboards, coolers, oars, or other paraphernalia.  Those need to be stored on 
the boat, in your shed, or take them home. 

Parking lot—cars, trucks, motorcycles, bicycles, etc need to be moved every 72 
hours.  First of all, it is the rule and secondly, summer is a busy time around the 

club. 

And a huge thank you to all those boat owners who keep their boats in tip top 
shape.  It is a pleasure for the committee to walk the docks and enjoy seeing what 

resides at our yacht club. 

Meet your new neighbors: 

AA7 Perry Mansfield 

AB17 Fabian Gomez-Ibarra/Peter Van Way 

AC1 David Boatwright 

AC19 Samantha Hartzell 

AC23 James Richmond 

AW13 Serena Bream 

AW18 Robert Steiner 

C18 Darren McCall 

C21 Tyler Huff 

C31 Brian Bilbray 

C34 Susan McKnight 

C35 Wally Besuden 

C36 Lane Beaubian 

D9 Margaret Holland 

D11 Bev Burroughs 

D16 Chris DeNardi 

E19 Heather Grimes 

E41 Charles Nelson 
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Port Captain’s Report 
 

By Port Captain Mike Dowling 

H i Everyone, 
 

What an exciting time of year to be a CYC member.  We made it through the very wet winter (I hope), and we are rap-
idly approaching Opening Weekend.  IT’s great to see the docks coming back to life and all the work members are 
putting into getting boats ready for the season.      
 
We continue to move some slips, mostly on the better slip list, but we also welcome and congratulate our newest slip 
holders: 
 
Slip AW13 Serena & Dwayne Bleam (25’)  
Slip AA7 Perry Mansfield (60’)  
Slip AW21 David Wood (25’)  
Slip E19 Heather & Scott Grimes (40’)  
Slip AW18 Robert Steiner (21’)  
Slip C35 Wally Besuden (40’)  
 
If you are having any issues with your slip, questions about any notices, or just want to bring ideas forward, please 
feel free to reach out to me or Susan anytime and we will connect with you to discuss it. 
 
See you around the docks! 
 
All the best, 
Mike 
 
Mike Dowling 
CYC Port Captain   
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W e made it through the busy spring and getting ready for fun summer here in the junior pro-

gram. If you have not signed up for summer camp yet, check the website and see what is still 

available http://www.coronadoyc.org/jrsailing/classes 

 

Important dates to add to your calendar!  

Casino night July 15th, this is the junior’s bigger fundraiser we do every two years see flyer attached with all information.  

Opening day May 28th, junior board report to junior office at 10:00 

Senior sabot racing 1:30 first race 

Summer Gold Cup NHYC Sabots June 24-25 

Summer schedule  

Session #1 June 19-23 (5 days) 

Session #2 June 26-30 (5 days) 

 no camp 7/3-7/7 

Session #3 July 10-14 (5 days)  

Session #4 July 17-21 (4 days) no camp 7/21 

Session #5 July 24-28 (5 days)  

Session #6 July 31- August 4 Sabot nationals and private lessons only. 

Session #7 Aug. 7-11 Windsurfing 101 & Beyond  

CYC Juniors had a busy March! 

 

CYC sent two boats to the final Shadden @ABYC and finished the event in 1st and 2nd with only a two points difference! 

Congrats Tommy, Preston, Lina, and Ryan (SWYC) for earning some well-deserved hardware. Tommy and Preston also 

won the entire series and Lina and Ryan placed 3rd in the series of 4 events. Winning a series requires commitment, te-

nacity, and the ability to consistently excel above the competition, so we are very proud of our sailors for their perfor-

mance in this series.  

 

Our C3 Squad had a ball at Gold Cup in Newport Harbor this year! Bella, Karoline, Jackson, Scotty, and Ryker worked 

hard all weekend to sail fast, bond as a team, and most importantly, eat gummy bears.  

 

Jackson and Scotty competed in the Earl Elms regatta at MBYC. Both days were ideal conditions for the two C3s and they 

each learned a lot about sailing in changing conditions.  As the day progressed the conditions built to almost 13kts which 

is close to gale force for a Sabot!  We are all very proud of our two C3s for the tenacity they showed on Mission Bay. 

 

Tommy and Coach Jett raced against each other in the International 14 Class here in South Bay for the Helly Hansen Sail-

ing World 2023 Regatta. After three days of skiff sailing, Jett and his Skipper Terry finished 2nd, and Tommy and his 

Skipper Matt placed in 7th.  

 

Across the pond, Mercy Tangredi received the Wahine Skipper of the year award from the Hawaii Yacht Racing Associa-

tion! For those not fluent in native Hawaiian, Wahine (wa-hee-nay) is the Hawaiian word for woman.  

 

Coronado hosted 29er Midwinters West out in South Bay. We were blessed with near perfect breeze (12-15kts) all week-

end which led to some excellent racing. Kevin and his crew Holland (SDYC) placed 3rd out of a fleet of 17!  

From the Junior Clubhouse 
 

By Jr. Sailing Director Jill Powell 
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T he purpose of the Foundation is to support educational programs related to sailing and related maritime activities, 
emphasizing safety, respect for the marine environment and, in competition, standards of sportsmanship which 

embody the traditional Corinthian spirit. 
We support area youth in the pursuit of these activities.  We award grants to individuals and appropriate institutions 
such as schools.  We support amateur competition, conduct events, and disseminate material related to our educational 
activities.  We solicit and accept contributions from the general public and grants from philanthropic or governmental 
institutions in order to sustain these programs.  We do not discriminate on the basis of race, sex, national origin, reli-
gion, or sexual orientation. 
The primary sub accounts for the CMF are: General; Junior Activities; Lipton Cup; Coronado Yacht Club Junior Competi-
tion Fund; and Coronado High School Sailing Team. 
Assets and Liabilities 
CMF Assets and Liabilities for the year ending 2022 are $33,409.28.  This amount is $548.44 less than the prior fiscal 
year of 2021. 
Revenue and Receipts 
The Directors of the Coronado Maritime Fund are extremely grateful to the 45 donors whose donations for the year 
2022 totaled $16,216.64.  Interest earned was $6.17.  All donations were cash.  The CMF also accepts donations of cars 
and boats through CarEasy.  There were no car or boat donations this year.  Donations are made by mailing checks to 
the CMF at 1631 Strand Way, Coronado, CA 92118.  Donations may also be made by authorizing the Coronado Yacht 
Club to charge a donation amount on a monthly basis.  For example, 19 CYC members donate $10.00 a month to the 
CMF.  Donors may specify the fund to which they wish to donate. 
Expenses or Disbursements 
The CMF incurred administrative expenses of $2,224.00:  $1,500.00 for non-profit directors and officer’s liability insur-
ance; Accounting fees of $540.00; and Operating Expenses of $184.00.  Administrative fees were approximately 14 per-
cent of the total donations for 2022.  Administrative fees are fixed and will remain constant as donations increase in the 
world of post-COVID-19 sailing. 
Disbursements this year include:   
• Support in the amount of $100 to the Kitty Muhl Ladies Race;   
• Support in the amount of $9,377.25 for the 2022 CYC Lipton Cup team;  
• Entry fee assistance in the amount of $570.00 for junior sailors in regattas held this year;  
• Support of Challenged Sailors Regatta in the amount of $1,000.00 and;  
• Support of the Coronado High School Sailing Team in the amount of $3,500.00  
 
The Board of Directors thanks its supporters for the year 2022.  It was another challenging year for all.  The Coronado 
Maritime Foundation hopes to come back bigger and better in 2023 in anticipation of the return of competitive sailing 
events to pre-COVID 19 levels. 
 
By The Directors of the Coronado Maritime Foundation: 
Sheryl Rosander, Chair 
Alex Yakutis, Vice-Chair 
Charlotte Rudowicz, Secretary 
Mark Warner, Treasurer 
Roy Kaller, Social Media Director 
Dave Kettenhoffen, Director 
Heather Furey, Director 
Robbie Haines, Advisory Director 
Jill Powell, Advisory Director 
 
I certify that this Annual Report was prepared without audit from the books and records of the corporation. 
By: /s/ Sheryl J. Rosander 
Coronado Maritime Foundation Chairperson 
www.coronadomaritime.org  

Coronado Maritime Foundation 
 

Annual Report 2022 by CMF Chairperson Sheryl Rosander 
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Green Committee Report 
 

By Green Committee Chair Rose Ann Krock 

Y our friendly CYC Green Committee has been busy working together with Pete, Meghan, and Fabian to introduce to the 
membership a Chefs Kitchen Garden.  

The garden will be used by the C.Y.C. kitchen staff to supplement fresh herbs, tomatoes, chilis, and whatever Chef Meghan 
would like to see grown in the raised container beds. Delicious fresh herbs and produce will be finding their way to your 
dinner plate soon.  
 
We are looking for a few green thumbs; gardeners experienced in organic container gardening Please reach out to the 
front office and leave your contact information for The Green Committee. We would love to pick your brain, pun intended.  
We are also working with EDCO and the kitchen staff to train on composting food waste. EDCO has a training video and 
will provide the composting containers to the club.  
 
Congratulations to member Tom Christiansen for participating in the last We Love the Bay CYC. trash pick up challenge 
held Feb 12th. He was the winner of the $50.00 restaurant gift card for participation. Thank you, Tom, for your efforts to 
keep Glorietta Bay clean.  
 
The busy season is fast approaching; please try to use reusable picnic ware on your boat and for post beer can race BBQ’s. 
Be mindful of the use of single-use plastic cups at the bar. Please pick up trash around the club when you come across it. 
Thank you so much for helping keep the Club and surrounding Glorietta Bay clean.  

Outreach with Coronado High School Navy Jr. ROTC 
  

By Flag Member Anne David 

T his month, Coronado Yacht Club members provided an opportunity for cadets from the Coronado High School Is-
lander Company to go sailing.  This practical seamanship training followed classroom instruction by CDR Bill Nesbitt, 

USN (Ret) and SCPO Tom Hellwig, USN (Ret), the Naval Science Instructors at CHS who incorporated basic sailing funda-
mentals into the program’s curriculum.  15 cadets took part in this semester’s voluntary at-sea experience, making them 
eligible for the Sea Cruise ribbon. 
 
Crisp breezes each day gave the cadets the opportunity to sail into South Bay and under the bridge with each spending 
time on the helm and trimming sails.  On the first day, we were treated to the sight of dolphins frolicking in the bay.  And 
on all three days, the Navy provided quite the show with helicopter operations, swimmers, fast boats, and ship movement.   
 
This community outreach is just one activity our CYC members support.  For many years, the CHS high school sailing team 
has trained at CYC.  Our junior sailing program is open to community members.  CYC is taking the lead in adaptive sailing, 
working with the KMAC Foundation.  
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A pril showers bring May flowers. If that is correct, then February and March should have brought 
a forest to our lovely little island. Good heavens, all of the wind and rain has made for challenging 

conditions on the water. When it has stopped raining, the runoff has contributed to turbulent, dirty water all along the 
coast and in the Bay. As we ease into April, it seems the stormy conditions have begun to abate. In addition, water temper-
atures are on the rise, and reports of bluefin tuna and yellowtail are starting to percolate south of the Border.  

In anticipation of the fishing season, we held our first meeting of the year in March. We were blessed to have Al Thomas 
and his lifelong friend Rick Evans, give an advanced tutorial on fishing for halibut in San Diego Bay. For those who were 
present, it was not only an informative presentation but a reminder that you need to get off the couch and get on the wa-
ter. These men are both in their eighties and continue to fish, scuba and free dive in pursuit of their quarry. They were 
very specific on techniques and tackle, and not shy in discussing where exactly they fish. Besides halibut exceeding 40 lbs, 
they have caught (and released) Black Seabass over 100 lbs, large white seabass, and even sharks to 200 lbs, all in the 
Bay! Above all, their biggest secret is….you have to spend time on the water to catch fish. It was an honor to host them, 
and they certainly provided an inspiration to all of us to continue engaging in your passions, regardless of your age. If you 
were there you know and if not, you missed out on something special.  

Rick Evans and Flag Member Al Thomas 

Rod & Reel Report 
 

By Rod and Reel Co-Chairmen Russell Nevitt & Mike Copp 
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Flag Member Mike Copp 

F ollowing the example of these two seasoned veterans, Mike and I have recently 
been fishing in the Bay, when the weather has permitted. While unsuccessfully 

targeting halibut, we have enjoyed a couple of banner days fishing light tackle in Glorietta Bay. Spotted bay bass, macke-
rel, jack smelt and even a few corvina have chased our flies and lures. Recent grunion runs on the full moon have 
brought many predator fish into the back bays. While waiting for the water to calm down and warm up offshore, this is 
a great opportunity to knock the rust off your fishing skills. 

Looking ahead, we will be having another Rod & Reel meeting on May 18th. With luck, Mike and I should be able to re-

cap a 2.5 day fishing trip we, along with CYC members Tom Christiansen and Bill Bigham are going on in search of 

early season Bluefin tuna. Looking back on previous seasons, May has provided quality yellowtail fishing at the Coro-

nado Islands, as well as good Bluefin fishing within 30 nautical miles of Pt. Loma. All in all, things are looking up for fish-

ing out of our Yacht Club! 

Tight Lines, 

Russell & Mike 

Rod & Reel Report 
 

By Rod & Reel Co-Chairmen Russell Nevitt & Mike Copp 



  Page 14 



        Page 155                             



  Page 16 

D ear Friends, 

For a number of years my older daughter, Leslie, 
and I have had on our “bucket list” a visit to Scammon 
Lagoon in Baja California Sur to see the young grey 
whales before they head north.  In early April 2022 we 
did that in her van.  This is an entry of our trip: 

It was a great experience and we appreciated the help 
from Discover Baja Travel for their maps, permits and 
travel advice.  I had been to the Lagoon 40 years ago but 
got only a distant view from a beach.  This year we 
would hire a boat for the last of the season and the 
reaching the Greys. 

A mother and child were practicing ocean swimming at 
the mouth of the lagoon and it was a breath taking expe-
rience.  To see the whales up close and actually touch the 
young ones, see their blow holes, get drenched by their 
blowing and have the experience of seeing a playful 
jump was wonderful.  Seeing the bond between humans 
and whales is incredible.  Greys are baleen whales and 
eat by streaming sea water through the baleen to catch 
the small gastropods.  Do not compare them with 
toothed whales, such as orcas or sperm whales who are 
often pugnacious.   

On our way to Guerrero Negro, the road passes through 
Vizcaino Desert.  It was early April and the cacti were 
lush from the winter rains.  Many were flowering and 
the day temperatures were about 70 degrees, perfect for 
seeing the desert at its best.  Nothing like passing 
through the desert in the summer.  This was a bonus 
event.   

Enjoy, 

Charlie 

Baja 2022 
By S/C Charlie Allen 

Memory Lane 
 

By Staff Commodore Charlie Allen 

Top left:  Charlie and daughter Leslie 
Top Center:  Charlie on first night of the trip at Cave of the Pirates Hotel 

Top Right:  Our playful pet Grey 
Clockwise left:  Charlie’s hand in the water to pet a grey 

Left of Center:  Charlie steering Santa Cruz 63 in Bahia Concepcion,  
Baja California Sur 

Charlie’s Regatta.  Peter and John 
Left of Left:  Clams bought in Puerticitos 

Below Left:  Charlie in Vizcaino 
Center: Donna and Peter’s cruising group 
Right of Center:  Unique cacti in Vizcaino 

Bottom Right:  Leslie and Charlie at Baja de Los Angeles 
Bottom Center:  Charlie at Malarinos Restaurant in Guerrero Negro 

Bottom Left:  Flowering tree in a fisherman’s paradise in Baja de los Angeles 
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2023 Kitty Muhl Ladies Race 
 

By Flag Member Anne David 

W e have a date – Sunday, August 20!  It isn’t too early to 

start planning for your participation in the annual Kit-

ty Muhl Ladies Race.  Let’s build on the last few years’ 

success with even more boats and more sailors competing. 

The format will likely include marks in both North and South 

Bay with a club start/finish so CYC members can watch some 

of the action from the club.  Crews may be all women or co-ed.  

With enough registered boats, we will be able to run multiple 

classes rather than using rating offsets.  Sailing/racing experi-

ence is a plus but NOT required.  More than a few new CYC 

members indicated their interest in sailing during their mem-

bership interviews over the last few years. 

Please contact me at anne.david829@gmail.com if you have 
any questions.   

Kitty Muhl Ladies Race 2022 

mailto:anne.david829@gmail.com
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Recreational Boaters of California 
 

By Vice Commodore Steven Schelkun 

R BOC is a non-profit, 501(c)(4), government advocacy organization led by volunteer boating officers and directors 
from all over the state. They work with lawmakers to inform them of California boaters’ needs and to protect and 

enhance the interests of the state’s recreational boaters before the legislative and executive branches of state and local 
government and advocate boater positions on legislation and regulations. 
RBOC conducts much of their business in Sacramento. Guidance from the well-respected lobbying firm of Desmond & 
Desmond is critical, consequently contributions from boaters and clubs throughout the State support these efforts.  
Unfortunately, contributions are not tax-deductible because RBOC’s activities are considered political in nature. RBOC 
does NOT make contributions of any sort to legislators but rather relies upon its own persuasive abilities to steer legis-
lation or seeks widespread help from the boating community to contact their own representatives to express an opin-
ion. 
 
RBOC was established in 1968 and their work in the past has included efforts to clean up California’s coastal and bay 
waterways by not only mandating holding tanks, but promoted the building of pump out stations. 
 
Another example, in 2020 the Governor’s budget included a proposal for a 250% increase in boat registration fees. 
RBOC lobbied strenuously against that and in doing so was afforded some insight into the money trail. It was disap-
pointing to observe that the $60 million that funded Department of Boating and Waterways in 2012 had shrunk to $5 
million. The fee increase was removed from the budget. This year RBOC has succeeded in persuading legislators to 
modify bills that would have allowed boater’s funds to be used to remove abandoned commercial vessels. And another 
bill that would have allowed rent control in California marinas was modified at RBOC’s request to cover only perma-
nent houseboats in San Francisco Bay. 
 
RBOC also learned that boater’s fees and taxes were being used for various parks projects including control of invasive 
weeds in the Sacramento delta and beach erosion. Engagement with Parks continues on these and other matters.  
 
A wide variety of Legislation affects boaters and RBOC is determined to make sure that it is more to the benefit of boat-
ers than to their detriment. We trust that boaters will contribute generously to that endeavor. 
 
California yacht clubs and their members have been supporting RBOC financially for over fifty years. We are confident 
that they will continue to see the value in what RBOC does and that they will continue to support pro-boater legislative 
advocacy.  
 
More information can be found on the website https://www.rboc.org/about 
 
The Coronado Yacht Club Board of Directors has taken the position that this is a worthwhile organization that benefits 
all boaters in our area and is worthy of your voluntary contributions. 
 
If you are interested in supporting the efforts of ROBC, you can make a voluntary contribution.  The easiest way to con-
tribute is to use the RBOC QR code below.  
 
If someone would like to make a donation to RBOC. They just have to take a picture of the QR with their Cell Phone. 
rboc.org will appear. Tap the rboc.org eye and follow the instructions.  Thank you. 
 

Scan Here! 

https://www.rboc.org/about
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April 2023 Events 
 

 

Children’s Easter Party 
 

 

KMAC Regatta 
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Classifieds/For Sale 
 
FOR SALE: Avon 10' Dinghy 1983 but no holes or 
leaks. Call me see it. Has 1. Floor boards, 2. Two 
seats, 3. Oars, 4. Foot pump. Comes with a Mercury 
2.2 horse power motor. 619-435-8227. 
 
FOR SALE: SABOT: Boat refurbished by Mark 
Gaudio in 2017. Carbon Fiber Mast/Boom. Awarded 
“2018 Best Sabot” at CYC Opening Day. Separate 
Race/Practice Gear and Sails. Many extras. 
$1750.00. For more details call Mia Campbell at 619-
972-5486 

 
FOR SALE: Old town “Next” canoe & 
Hobie “Mirage drive Revolution :11”l  w/ kayak 
sail kit &  “Malone Micro Spott” galv.  trailer w/ 
telescoping tongue, water proof  gear bag  
 
Call or text Tina  619 820-0261 
Email.  Tina92118@att.net 
 
 
Interested in posting your ad? Email the  
Front Office at cycfrontoffice@coronadoyc.org 
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